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Information

For County Councillors

	From:
	Julian Wooster, Director of Children Services



	Date: 
	13 February 2019



	To: 
	All councillors



Young Carers Service update
Background

Young carer is the term for any young person who provides unpaid care for a friend or family member who has an illness or disability.
The Council’s current Young Carers Service supports these children and young people, organising weekly group meetings in different parts of the county, as well as trips and activities during school holidays. Whilst there is statutory duty on the Council to carry out young carers’ assessments and ensure appropriate support is provided there is no statutory duty to provide a Young Carers’ Service. Many councils do not provide a specific service.
The proposals for change considered by Cabinet in September 2018 included item CAF 20 which relates to the young carers’ service.
The decision about the future support for young carers was deferred for work to be undertaken looking at different ways of providing this support. This included, exploring whether support could be expanded and improved by involving community organisations that can tap into funding that can’t be accessed by the County Council – an approach that’s working very successfully in other parts of the country, enabling those services to meet the needs of more young carers.
What has happened since?

Work to develop a different way of ensuring that young carers’ needs are assessed and supported started following the decision to defer, with support from Adult Commissioners who have also been involved in the development of the Community Connect initiative in Adult Social Care.
Since September 2018, more than a dozen voluntary organisations have attended an event to discuss potential ways forward, and an event was held for interest groups representing young carers to discuss the subject. Around 60 young carers have also been involved in a workshop to understand what kind of support they most value. 
The work continues, including development of an online survey, with the aim of providing more choice of support to more young carers, meeting their needs and supporting them to achieve their potential, and tapping into funding not available to the council.
What happens next?

Cabinet is expecting to be able to consider revised proposals for new ways of supporting young carers in the early summer.

In the meantime, the Young Carers Service support groups and activities will be maintained. This will be the case until Cabinet makes a decision on how support will be provided in the future – including a smooth transfer to any new arrangements.

However, some of the people organising this support may change as staff move on.

To free-up capacity in the service, assessments to determine the needs of young carers will be carried out by early help and children’s and adults social care staff, until Cabinet makes a decision about the future of Young Carers Service.

	For more info contact: 
	Name: Claire Winter, Deputy Director Children’s Services
PA Holly Casson: Email: HCasson@somerset.gov.uk Tel: 01823 359023
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